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BARTON - UPON - HUMBER TOWN COUNCIL 

MINUTES of COMMUNITY REGENERATION COMMITTEE held on 

MONDAY 20 JUNE 2011 COMMENCING at 7.30 p.m. in 

THE ASSEMBLY ROOMS, QUEEN STREET, BARTON 

Present   
 

Councillor A Todd (Chairman) 

Councillors F. Coulsey, M Martin, M Osgerby, Mr J Oxley, A Searle and Co-opted Mrs J Tuplin. 

  

Also present   Councillors Mrs D Adlard, P Adams, S Dear, Ms C Sansam and Mrs W Witter,  

Mrs Clark (Deputy Town Clerk). 

 

52. Election of Chairman 
 

With Councillor A Todd in the role of Chairman 2010/2011, Councillor A Todd was nominated as 

Chairman for 2011/2012 proposed by Councillor Mr J Oxley and seconded by Councillor F 

Coulsey, no further nominations were received.   
 

Resolved that Councillor A Todd be elected Chairman of the Community Regeneration Committee 

for the ensuing year. 
 

53. Election of Vice-Chairman 
 

Councillor Mr J Oxley was nominated as Vice-Chairman for 2011/2012 proposed by Councillor A 

Todd and seconded by Councillor A Searle.   
 

Resolved that Councillor Mr J Oxley be elected Vice- Chairman of the Community Regeneration 

Committee for the ensuing year. 
 

54. Co-option of non-councillor members 
 

It was agreed Mrs J Tuplin would continue as a co-opted non-council member of this committee.  

Barton Chamber of Trade to be contacted if they would like to have a co-opted non-council 

member also. 
 

Resolved that Mrs J Tuplin and Barton Chamber of Trade representative to be co-opted non-

council members of the Community Regeneration Committee. 
 

55. Apologies 

  

Councillors JP Vickers (personal commitments)   
 

56. Declarations of Interest 
 

 The Ropewalk – Mrs J Tuplin (Personal Interest) 

Barton Lions Club – Councillor A Todd (Personal interest) 

 Barton Lions Club and Knotted Note – Councillor Mr J Oxley (Personal interest) 

 Frankies Bar – Councillor M Martin (Personal interest) 

  

57. Minutes of Meeting held on 21 March 2011 

 

It was noted, that these minutes had been signed as a correct record, for action as necessary, at a 

Meeting of the Town Council held on the 6 April 2011. 

 

58. Matters Arising 
 

There were no matters arising 
 

59. Picnic in the Park 2011 – Sunday 7 August 2011 

 

Members were advised a junior and senior rounder’s tournament would be organised by Baysgarth 

Leisure Centre.  Councillor Mr J Oxley had organised trophies for both tournaments and medals 

for the children’s races.  The Co-op supermarket in Barton had sponsored the races with a £100, a 

letter of thanks had been sent and their details would be mentioned in any publicity for the event.  
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Minutes of Community Regeneration Committee held on 20 June 2011, cont’d 
 

All paperwork completed for hire of Baysgarth Park, North Lincolnshire Council PEG Group form 

completed, they have agreed event is acceptable if run as explained on the form.  Football pitches 

booked for rounders, race track to be marked out and sweets for all race entrants to be sorted.  

Police will be in attendance, St Johns Ambulance will provide 1
st
 aid cover for £100.00.  Barton 

Town Community Band donation of £100.00, Julia Tyson Dance School donation of £50.00, North 

Lincolnshire Council Sports Coaches no charge and Batons of Steel donation of £50.00 all 

attending, along with Barton Lions catering unit. Barton Army Cadets hoping to attend.  Lindsey 

Relay can provide pa system and caravan. 

The Knotted Note can provide face painting and a treasure trail for £300, they also want to bring 

bikes for people to try out, rabbits/chickens in cages for show/pet and information/advice for cv 

building and interview tips.  It was agreed to get alternative prices for face painting, Councillors 

Ms C Sansam & S Dear to provide contact details to the Council office, the chairman and Council 

office to arrange face painting with the most cost effective group up to a maximum of £300.  It was 

also agreed bikes and pets would not be suitable as they have not been included in the PEG Group 

application and have an element of risk, also cv information was not something for a children’s 

picnic.  

Prices had also been obtained for a craft workshop by The Ropewalk 1 activity with 1 artist at 

£150; magic show by Mr Shiney £250.00 for 3 shows; coconut shy with 100 coconuts £100.00, 

additional attractions could also be provided from the same contractor if funds would allow. Pedro 

the Clown, Nutty Norman and Phoenix Eye Kickboxing are unable to attend, Barton Town Cricket 

Club and fire engine no reply to date.  Three prices received and opened in the meeting for the ice 

cream van concession at £30.00, £100.00 & £135.00.  It was agreed to accept the prices from The 

Ropewalk, Mr Shiney and coconut shy along with Brackenbury’s ice cream concession at £135.00.  

Following notification from Barton Rotary Club that they would sponsor an additional attraction 

up to £300 a price for a circus workshop was requested.  The price had increased by £100 from 

2010 to £450.00, it was agreed this was too expensive and to leave out this attraction.  The Rotary 

Club to be requested to sponsor the face painting as an alternative.  Prices to be obtained from the 

coconut shy contractor for his additional attractions which should be booked if within budget. 

Leaflets when produced to be distributed to Barton Primary Schools, and by Councillors M Martin 

and A Searle to tourist attractions in Barton and nurseries, respectively. 

Additional attractions to attend were suggested as John Turner Karate Club, skateboard ramps 

from North Lincolnshire Council or Barton Youth Centre.  Councillor Searle to enquiry about the 

skateboard ramps, along with a Lifestyle team to assist with the races.   

It was also agreed the town council should look to have a policy for the inclusion of children with 

disabilities for this event. 
 

Resolved that:- 
  

(i) Prices from The Ropewalk, Mr Shiney and coconut shy activities to be accepted; 

(ii) The ice cream concession at £135.00 to be accepted; 

(iii) A circus workshop not to be booked; 

(iv) Alternative face painting prices to be looked into and the most cost effective booked; 

(v) Additional attractions to be booked from coconut shy contractor, if within budget; 

(vi) Additional attractions without cost, for skateboard ramps and karate to be arranged if 

possible; 

(vii) Councillors A Todd, Mr and Mrs Oxley, A Searle, P Adams, M Martin, Ms C Sansam, F 

Coulsey, Mrs Witter and S Dear along with Mr D Witter, the town clerk and deputy town 

clerk would be available to help out at the event. 
  

60. Barton Christmas Festival – Saturday 26 November 2011 
 

Members discussed arrangements to date for Barton Christmas Festival.  The Premises Licence 

application has been sent to North Lincolnshire Council and would be publicly advertised in the 

local paper.  The cost for this had increased and would be £37.00 over budget. 
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Minutes of Community Regeneration Committee held on 20 June 2011, cont’d 
 

The road closure request, PEG group application plus highway permission for the festive lighting 

are still to be organised.  The office has been contacted by the Potty Pantos, Strictly Dance Group 

and BADAOS who would all like to take part again this year.  The Ropewalk are able to arrange a 

Lantern Parade, the theme is to be decided.  Barton Chamber of Trade to be requested to join in the 

event and organise a shop window competition.  Craft and Charity stalls to be arranged soon, along 

with contacting the Salvation Army.  The owner of the ex Local Link office on the High street to 

be contacted as soon as possible to ensure the Christmas tree can be erected again this year.  New 

entertainment was discussed and Councillors M Martin and Ms C Sansam would make enquiries 

for acoustic guitars and open mic sessions, respectively for the stage and advise the council office.  

Attracting more community groups to the community parade competition would be looked at by 

Councillor A Searle.  Christmas Plus, the festive lighting contractor, would be supplying an up to 

date inventory of our Christmas lights. 

  

Resolved that all the above suggestions to be accepted, for further report at the next meeting of this 

Committee on Monday 19 September 2011. 
 

61. Queens Diamond Jubilee in 2012 
 

Members were advised the Barton Senior Alliance had enquired if Barton would be taking part in 

any celebrations for the Queens Diamond Jubilee from 2 – 5 June 2012.  It was noted that a 

fundraising committee had been formed for the Silver Jubilee, and the picnic in the park was 

moved forward for the Golden Jubilee.  It was agreed to enquire with other local groups such as, 

Barton Lions, Rotary, Arts Week, Tourism, Senior Alliance and Schools Forum if they would be 

organising any events.  The same dates in June 2011 had been Barton Beer Festival.  It was agreed 

that the town council in principle supports the co-ordination of events for the Queens Diamond 

Jubilee in June 2012 and they would discuss this matter further at the next meeting of this 

committee on Monday 19 September 2011 when it should be known what other groups intend to 

arrange and possibly form a sub-committee.  Mrs J Tuplin would put an enquiry on the new Barton 

website if any groups are planning to organise an event. 
 

Resolved that Barton town council in principle supports the co-ordination of events for the Queens 

Diamond Jubilee in June 2012 and they would discuss this matter further at the next meeting of 

this committee on Monday 19 September 2011 

 

 

The Chairman, Councillor A Todd, closed the Meeting at 8.40pm 
 

 

 

 

 

………………………… Chairman 13 July 2011 


